
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – MARCH 23, 2010 

AWARD OF TENDER T10-013 
RAINBOW CREEK PARK – BRIDGE 1 & 2 REPLACEMENT INCLUDING ASSOCIATED 
LANDSCAPE WORKS – WARD 2 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Community Services, in consultation with the Directors of Parks 
Development, Purchasing Services, and Reserves and Investments, recommends: 
 
That Tender T10-013 for the Rainbow Creek Park Bridge 1 & 2 Replacement including 
associated landscape works be brought forward to Council on April 13, 2010, for authorization to 
award.  
 
Contribution to Sustainability  
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council in the Green Directions 
Vaughan, Community Sustainability Environmental Master Plan, Goal 2, Objective 2.2: 
 

 To develop Vaughan as a City with maximum green space and an urban form that 
supports our expected population growth. 

 
Economic Impact 
 
Capital project PK-6090-09, Bridge Replacement/Repair was approved in the 2009 Capital 
Budget. The actual cost of the project will be established following analysis of the tenders 
received. 
 
Communications Plan 

Not applicable. 

Purpose 

The purpose of this report is to seek Council approval to award tender T10-013 – Rainbow Creek 
Park – Bridge 1 & 2 Replacement including associated landscape works. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The work covered by this tender requires the supply of materials and services for the scope of the 
bridge replacement works to the Rainbow Creek Park. 

The project includes the removal and demolition of two (2) existing wooden bridges and the 
construction of concrete abutments, supply and installation of two (2) self weathering pre-
fabricated steel bridges, and all associated landscape works. 

All twelve (12) prequalified general contractors were invited to provide bids for tender T10-013 
and were notified that the tender will close and be publicly opened on Thursday, March 18, 2010. 
Staff will prepare an additional information report for this item after the bids have been evaluated 
for Council’s consideration at the April 13, 2010 Council meeting.  
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2020 / Strategic Plan 
 
In consideration of the strategic priorities related to Vaughan Vision 2020, the project will provide:  
 
 STRATEGIC GOAL: 
 Service Excellence - Providing service excellence to citizens. 
 



 STRATEGIC OBJECTIVES: 
 Pursue Excellence in Service Delivery; and Enhance and Ensure Community Safety, 
 Health and Wellness - To deliver high quality services and to promote health and 
 wellness through design and program. 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated. 
 
Regional Implications 
 
Not applicable. 

Conclusion 

The actual cost of the project will be established following analysis of the tenders received. 

Attachments 

Not applicable. 

Report prepared by: 

Martin Tavares, Construction Coordinator, Ext. 3205 
Paul Gardner, Director of Parks Development, Ext. 3209 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Marlon Kallideen 
Commissioner of Community Services 
 


